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June 7, 2024

Tyler Whitcomb

Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission
P.O. Box 47250
Olympia, WA 98504-7250

Dear Mr. Whitcomb:

As we discussed on the phone, our manufacturing facility was temporarily curtailed in December
2015, and permanently closed in December 2021. The pitch tanks in the unloading area were
removed in November 2022, and the remainder of the plant is in the demolition process which is
expected to be complete by December 2025. A few buildings will remain on the site, but no rail
unloading facilities will be here after December 2025. We have not had rail traffic on site since
January 2016, when the last railcars were picked up by the railroad.

If you have any questions, please give me a call at (509) 663-9206.

Sincerely,

ML

Alcoa Wenatchee LLC
6200 Malaga-Alcoa Highway
Malaga, WA 98828
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